# THE HORSE'S VOICE

### INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

President's Letter

**Ouotables** 

Second Chances

2011 Supporters

ASPCA Grant

## **QUOTABLES**

Looking into the eyes of the horse, we see two stories. First we see the story of the animal, a species that persevered over thousands of years. But as we look deeper, we see the story of its soul, individual to each and every horse, and telling of the struggles, small and large, each has gone through. Katie & Sarah (right photo)

My daughter interned with you several summers ago. It was a special time for her. As I don't want Christmas to be all about stuff, I am making gifts to charities and good causes for my children instead. So I enclose a check for your work as a gift in honor of Emily! I know you will use it well and I think it will mean a lot to her. PS-Emily is now living in Colorado and waiting to hear if she got into Vet School at CSM for Fall 2012. Wish her luck!

Paul Cotran

# LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

2011 was another amazing year at Crane Mountain Valley Horse Rescue, Inc., thanks to the generous support of friends like you. We are very excited to share with you the highlights of our recent accomplishments.

In this issue, we recognize our 2011 donors. It gives us great pride to share that seventy percent of our donors have been giving consecutively for 3 or more years, and 1 in 5 has been giving since we opened our doors a decade ago. You are our inspiration. It is your growing support and loyalty that makes our work possible.

We are also proud to share that The American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (ASPCA) awarded us a \$4,000 grant for quarantine paddock fencing. We do not receive annual support from the ASPCA, but like other recognized animal welfare organizations, we are eligible for grants through their application process. CMVHR was selected from nearly 100 applicants because of our commitment to horses (page 4).

We also received a small grant through Stewart's Holiday Match for our work with



CMVHR fundraiser in Connecticut

children under age 18.
Stewart's is a regional convenient store chain that matches their customers' holiday generosity and whose foundation gives away over \$1 million annually to organizations that benefit youth.

On the topic of youth, in 2011 we had the pleasure of meeting two inspirational young women from Connecticut (above photo) who visited the farm with their parents. Sarah and Katie raised money for CMVHR through the sale of lemonade, brownies, cookies and jewelry --- all handmade by them. Their parents matched the funds they raised, doubling the impact of their hard work. When we asked Katie and Sarah if they would like to provide a

quote for our newsletter, they offered some inspirational words. (left sidebar).

When it comes to the equine lives your support helped to save -- Silver, Zephyr and Mazy all found new homes. And, Huey, who was adopted 8 years ago, was featured in the March/ April issue of American's Horse magazine for his participation in the 2011 New York State Special Olympics Equestrian Event (page 2).

We hope you enjoy reading about the efforts your support makes possible. Thank you for teaming up with us to help make this world a better place — one life at a time.

Eddie Mrozik

# SECOND CHANCE

Zephyr (right), Mazy, and Silverado (below) have all been given a second chance thanks to the generous support of friends like you. Because we work hard to find the right home, not a quick one, each horse had been with CMVHR for several years. Caring for and loving them while they are here makes it a bittersweet moment to let them go, but making new friends in their adoptive parents and seeing the horses happy in their new lives make it all worth it.

Silver was rescued from slaughter and had several very important jobs while at CMVHR. Silver taught children and adults the basics of riding a horse. He was our spokes-horse at several benefit trail rides and he is very likely one of the most photographed horses in the Adirondacks. People would pull off the



Santa Silver goes home for the holidays



Zephyr (right) and his new friend Solie

road by his paddock to capture a picture of him against the farm's backdrop. He didn't mind because he's a ham for the camera. He is seen here sporting his Santa hat in anticipation of going to his new home for the holidays.

Silver was the second horse adopted from CMVHR by 4-M Farms, a wonderful teaching facility in East Greenbush, NY. Repeat adoptions are not uncommon, and are a testament to our reputation and commitment to mission. In his new life, Silver is still giving selflessly to others. He is instilling confidence in kids in a riding lesson program, in addition to bringing great joy for one very special adult whose love of horses started later in life. She has one word for life with Silverado: *magical*.

# BARREL RACER TO SPECIAL OLYMPICS



"You don't throw a whole life away just 'cause he's banged up a little." *Tom Smith from the movie Sea Biscuit.* 

Shades of Hue aka "Huey" came to us after a tragic accident halted his barrel racing career. He required tendon surgery to repair the injury and was adopted by our friend, Mary, whose husband, Tim is our farrier extra-ordinaire. That was 8 years ago. Today, Mary uses Huey in her therapeutic riding program. Kevin, one of his riders says; "riding (Huey) makes me feel relaxed." Huey and Mary participated in the 2011 New York State Special Olympics Fall Games Equestrian Event. Their story was featured in the March/April 2012 issue of *America's Horse*, a publication of the American Quarter Horse Association. We are so proud of you Huey and Mary—you are making a difference.

# WITH DEEPEST GRATITUDE TO OUR 2011 SUPPORTERS

Melissa & Dominic Eisinger-NY \*\*

Anonymous-MD Anonymous-NY \* Anonymous-NY \* Anonymous-OH \* Adirondack Community Trust-Meredith M. Prime Fund-NY \* Corrine Adams-NY \*\* American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals—NY Art & Beth Auch-CT \* Sarah Auch-CT Susan & Peter Bagli—TN Spencer & Sandra Baldwin-NY\* Bankers Orchards-NY Allen & Gail Barcombe-NY \* Joan & Howard Barker-NY \* Gertrude Barrows-NY \* Kathy Bedore & Nancy Boyle-NY Michele Beehner-CO \* Win & Polly Belanger-NY Benrich Partners, LLC-NY Nicole Birkholzer & John Darman-MA \* Julie & Tom Bisselle-NY \* Blue Horse Charities-KY \* Bill & Elsa Boyce-NY \*\* Kathy & John Braico-NY \* Kathleen & Gregory Bramich-Brack-NY\* Melissa Brewer-NY Richard & Christine Brewer - MO \* Robert & Lorna Brewer-NY Sarah & Eddy Brink-NY Chester & Mary Broman-NY \* James & Beth Brown-NY Dirk Bryant & Kara Page-NY Mary & Sophia Buehler-Brandt-NY \* Ray & Linda Calabro-ME \* Jerry & Candi Cameron-NY \*\* Joseph & Claudia Candido-VT \* Caps for Crane-Westport School-NY Lino Caputo & family-NY Katie Carlson-CT Sandra Carpenter-NY \* Lyle & Delight Champagne-CT \* Diana Chapman-Ontario, Canada \* Shari & Terry Chase-NY \*\* Michael & Marilyn Coffey-NY \*\* Jim & Rita Conway-NY \* Theresa & Benjamin Conway-NY Juliet Cook-NY\* Lynne & Bill Coolidge-NY Christine Costa-NY \*\* Lynne & John Costa-NY \*\* Dream Catcher Farms - NY \*\* Paul Cotran-MA Marie Culver-NY Carl Davis - NY \*\* Scott & Diane Davis-IL \*\* Babette Degnan & Marc Atz-NY Martha Deming-NY - \* Meadowtop Art-NY \* Katherine Donis-NY \* Paul & Alice Duggan- VA \* Diana Draheim-MA \* Lyn DuMoulin & Will Orth-VT

Em & John Ellithrope-NY Nancy Estes-NY Fiona Farrell & Kevin Higgins-NY \* Full Circle Farm-NY Frank & Peggy Fee-NC \* Richard & Diana Feldman-NY Lake Placid Horse Show Association-NY Lani Fenimore-NY \* Christopher Fleury-NY Sheri Folmsbee-NY \* Karen, Wallace & Brooke Foster-NY \*\* Friends of MMNA-CA Mary & Mike Garcia-NY \*\* 4-M Farms-NY \*\* Jillian Garone-MA \* General Electric Matching Gifts \*\* Becca & Michael Gillett-NY \* Jim Glaser-NY Lynn & Kenneth Granger-NY Jeanie Grignon-NY \* Sue & George Grimes-FL \* Tracy Grinnell -NY \* Lynn Grivakes-NY \* Liz Haigh & John Knoblock-UT \*\* Irene Harbison-NY \*\* Stu & Randall Harmon-NY \* Barbara Harper-Hoffman-NY \* Joyce Haseltine-NY Brenda Haves-NY \* Nancy Hayes-NY \* Rose Hebrink-NY Jim & Joyce Heckler-NY \*\* Sandy Ho-NY Honeybee Community Fund-NY \* Peter & Susan Howe-NY David P. Hunt-NY \* Anne B. Hutchins-CT \* Debra & Curtis Hutchinson-CT Frisky Irwin-NY \* Wendy & Larry Joy-Hayes-NY \* Jonathan Kaledin & Christine Horigan-NY \*\* David & Jane Kastan-NY \*\* Susan Kastan-TN \*\* Kristine & Michael Kaye-NY \*\* Peggy Kendler-CT \*\* Herbert Kimsey-MA \*\* Janet Knizak-NY \* Ed & Lois Konikowski-FL & NY \* Lynn & Sam Krugman-NY Pamela & Lawrence LaMarque-NY Ernie & Karen LaVine-NY \*\* Andrew & Susan Lee-NY \* Noel & Justin Lessor-NY Tina & Rich Levy-ME Donna & Jeff Lord-CT \* Gail Lounge-MA \* Doug & Sarah Luke-NY \*\* Gerald Lynn-NY \* Sally Mack-NY \*\* Kristina Macyowskie-NY \* Greg Mairs & Robert Perry-VT \* Angel Marvin-NY Joann & Christopher Mazzotte-N Y

JoAnn & James McKinstry-NY \* Nadine McLaughlin-NY 7 Graphics North-NY \* Robyn & William McLean-NY Jean & Terry McMahon-NY \* Barbara & Gary McNamara-NY \* Winnie McQuinn-NY Michael McSweeney-NY \* Mitsubishi Motors North America, Inc.-CA Sally Morehouse-NY \* Angela & Mark Motler- NY \* Eddie Mrozik & Nancy Van Wie-NY \*\* Debbie Mull-NY \* Sandy & Matt Murphy-NY \* Carin & Christopher Nardone-NY \* Peter & Patty Paine-NY \*\* Brian & Lisa Payne-NY \* Sven Peterson-NY \*\* Anne & Roderick Phinney-NY \*\* Mark Potter-MA Katherine Preston & John Bingham-NY \* Carl & Jean Preuss-CT \* Pumpkin Hill Foundation-OH \*\* Mary Randall & Maryann Sauro-NY \*\* Clayton & Sue Reaser-NY Ursula & Thomas Recktenwald-VA Rebecca Richman-CO \* Rivendell Foundation- NY Debra Robinson-NY Renee Rockefeller-NY Rosina Rue-NJ \* Michael & Penny Ruhm-NY Joan & Edward Sackman-NY \*\* DeAnna Sawyer-Pleasants-NY \* Carol & Bob Scofield-NY & FL William Smith & Suzanne Benedict-NY \* David Smith & Elise Harrison-Smith-NY Dr. Betty Spence-NY \* Shannon & Matt Stanley-NY Isabel Sternthal-NY Neil Sternthal & family-NY Beverly & Lorin Spiegel-NY Janice & Joseph Strang-NY \* Laura Talbot & Tino Zulj-NY ATZ Enterprises-NY Carl & Susan Taylor-VT \* Pam & Rich Templeton-NY \* Cheryl & Thomas Thomas - NY Julie Tosi-MA Nancy & Mike Tracy-NY \*\* Libby & Sandy Treadwell-CA \*\* Grace Uhlig-NY \* Verizon Foundation \* Clara & Michael Verreau-NY Benjamin Vincent-NY \* High Peaks Family Chiropractic-NY \* Dayton & Sarah Wakefield-VT \*\* Dee Wallace-NY \* Linda Warner-NY Charley & Carole West-NY \* Woody & Elise Widlund-NY \* Patricia Wilber-NY \* Robert & Janice Wilson-NY \* Kristy Wilson & Tim Farquhar-NY \* Heather Zarcone-FL \* David & Katherine Zientko-NY \*

<sup>\*\*</sup>DONORS SINCE WE OPENED OUR DOORS

<sup>\*</sup> DONORS FOR 3 OR MORE YEARS

CRANE MOUNTAIN VALLEY HORSE RESCUE, INC.

7556 NYS Route 9N Westport, New York 12993

Phone: 518-962-8512 Email: horses@cmvhr.org www.cmvhr.org



Gail Guenther

"Crane Mountain
Valley Horse Rescue,
Inc. is dedicated to
equine rescue and
rehabilitation and to
restoring horsemanship,
the heritage and humane
treatment of the horse."

### Contribute with Confidence

94 cents of every tax-deductible dollar donated goes directly to the care of the animals

A copy of the latest Financial Report and Registration filed by this organization may be obtained by contacting us at the above address and phone or by contacting the Office of the Attorney General, Department of Law, Charities Bureau, 120 Broadway, New York, NY 10271.

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Edward Mrozik, Jr.—President Nancy Van Wie—Vice President Susan Kastan—Secretary

# ASPCA BACKS OUR WORK



We are proud to share that Crane Mountain Valley Horse Rescue, Inc. has been awarded a \$4,000 grant from The American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals in recognition of our work rescuing and rehabilitating horses in need. These funds are for fencing for quarantine paddocks.

"The American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals is deeply honored to be able to grant to Crane Mountain Valley Horse Rescue, Inc. the amount of \$4,000. It is a pleasure to be among your current supporters", says Jacque Schultz, Senior Director, Community initiatives, ASPCA.

Ms. Schultz said CMVHR was one of almost a hundred applicants for the grant, and as a first time applicant, we were recognized for how much work and dedication we have for our horses.

Founded in 1866, the ASPCA works to rescue animals from abuse, pass humane laws and share resources with shelters nationwide. It is an honor and a privilege to have the backing of the ASPCA, an internationally recognized animal welfare organization. In addition to the 2011 grant, in 2008, we were nominated for an ASPCA Lifetime Achievement Award, another amazing endorsement of our work by this incredible Association.

### GIFTS IN HONOR OF:

Gertrude Barrows

Dan Carey

Maddie Conway's 12th birthday

Janet Coolidge

Emily Cotran

Nancy Doyle

Dominic, Frances & Melissa Eisinger

Deb Feelev

Joyce Heckler

Penelope (horse)

Sven Peterson

Jenna Stanley's birthday

### GIFTS IN MEMORY OF:

Irene Dowling

Doris Fee

Charles Garvey (Mary Collin's dad)

Andy & Stella Haigh

Ricky Harper

Gary L. Hayes

Cindy McDonald's dad

Gwendolyn Miller

Carol Nardi

Richard Oliver Thomas

JoAnn Trudo

Jean Vetter

Hi Nancy and Eddie—Great to hear from you as always, and thanks again for your year-round efforts! In this age of greed and gluttony and Black Friday frenzy, it's so refreshing to hear about folks helping out something other than their own bottom lines and their own vanity. If people just took a fraction of their Black Friday spending and put it toward some less-fortunate creatures, it would teach us all a lesson in humility and thankfulness for what we have, instead of envy for all the ephemeral crap we don't have. All the best—HK— (loyal supporter since 2003)